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Santiago doing a Bible
reading (one of the youth

that is moving). Luckily we
will see him again at NAYC!

The Sunday School children
playing games during

potluck fellowship time.

The Fallon’s youngest, Anne,
enjoying her time talking to
one of the saints at Sound of

Praise.

May was a month of preparation in regards to
AYC and NAYC.

As I (very late) write this newsletter, AYC has
already finished, and we will share some of

those pictures and updates next month, but
we’re hopeful and expecting some AIMers to

come out of that trip, as well a many new
people praying for the nation of Japan.

There is also a Next Steps trip happening in
Japan (and Malaysia) as of right now, so it feels

like the time is ripe for Asia to have an
abundance of new missionaries stepping
forward, and bringing revival with them.

In May I began re-teaching our Life
Foundations material to Sora and Yuuki on

Saturday mornings before English class. They
have finished the material before, but it has

probably been about two years since last time,
so I wanted them to get a refresher.

I have still been going through the material
with Aran as well (the youth that worked at

the ramen restaurant). Due to his work
schedule, we can’t seem to get a consistent
weekly day for it, but we have been making

progress.

In May we had a couple of people receive the
holy ghost, including one that is youth age and

has visited off and on this year.
Pastor Higa also was asked to preach at a non-
denominational church, and he reported one

receiving the holy ghost there as well.

Next month (June) we will be losing a few of
our youth members, due to them being

military and their parents getting redirected
back to the states. I know the whole church is
going to miss the family, and be praying they
get plugged into a healthy church in the US.


